From: <u>Julian Morse</u>
To: <u>Permits</u>

Cc: Shannon Allerston; Kierney Leach

Subject: FW: Meeting With NSMA - Friday, Nov. 04, 2016

Date: Friday, November 4, 2016 3:50:16 PM

Please post the below email to MV2016X0013 and MV2016L8-0004 – Consultations and reviews.

It also needs to be posted for Gordon Lake as well:

MV2016X0021 and MV2016L8-0006 – Consultations Reviews

Thanks.

From: Rebecca Chouinard

Sent: Friday, November 4, 2016 3:11 PM

To: Carey Ogilvie <Carey.Ogilvie@aandc-aadnc.gc.ca>; Bill Enge <billenge@nsma.net>

Cc: Shelagh Montgomery <smontgomery@mvlwb.com>; Kierney Leach <kleach@mvlwb.com>; Julian

Morse <jmorse@mvlwb.com>; Shannon Allerston <sallerston@mvlwb.com>

Subject: RE: Meeting With NSMA - Friday, Nov. 04, 2016

Hello Mr. Enge and Mr. Ogilvie,

Thank you for keeping us informed of your continued efforts to meet. We continue to encourage dialogue between the two parties. We will be continuing with our process as currently scheduled; if the NSMA has any further information for the Board to consider, please submit this by November 8, 2016 as previously requested. INAC-CARD will have the opportunity to respond if they wish. At that point, all evidence will be brought to the Board for decision on the application.

Best Regards,

Rebecca Chouinard, M.A.Sc

Executive Director

Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board

7th Floor, 4922 48th St, PO Box 2130 | Yellowknife, NT | X1A 2P6

ph 867.766.7459 | cell 867.446.0442 | fax 867.873.6610

rchouinard@mvlwb.com | www.mvlwb.com

Please note: All correspondence to the Board, including emails, letters, faxes and attachments are public documents and may be posted to the public registry.



From: Carey Ogilvie [mailto:Carey.Ogilvie@aandc-aadnc.gc.ca]

Sent: Wednesday, November 02, 2016 7:43 PM

To: Bill Enge < billenge@nsma.net >

Cc: Rebecca Chouinard < rchouinard@mvlwb.com>

Subject: Re: Meeting With NSMA - Friday, Nov. 04, 2016

Hi Mr. Enge,

Thank you for your e-mail, and yes we can reschedule.

As to alternative dates, I am on business travel the week of November 7th, returning to the office Monday November 14th. With the exception of Wednesday November 16th, please outline some dates and times that could work with your schedule that week (14th).

Thank you and I look forward to meeting you,

Carey

>>> Bill Enge <u>billenge@nsma.net> 10/31/2016 6:51 PM >></u>

Dear Mr. Ogilvie:

I regret to inform you that due to unforeseen circumstances North Slave Metis Alliance (NSMA) representatives must postpone its meeting with Indigenous Affairs and Northern Development Canada (INAC) representatives that is scheduled to be held this coming Friday, November 04th, 2016.

Please accept our apology for any inconvenience this postponement may cause. We look forward to establishing another date, time and place when we can meet.

Yours truly,

Bill Enge President

Sent from my iPad